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Kingscliff Public School 
Works notification December 2020 

Kingscliff Public School is being upgraded to provide new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities to cater 
for enrolment growth in the area. The scope of work includes replacement of all classrooms, including 
demountable buildings, a new library, an extended hall and new canteen, new outdoor spaces and a redeveloped 
school entry.  

Summer holiday works 

There are no plans for any demolition or construction at the school over the holiday period. 

In January 2021 we will be removing three demountable buildings facing Orient Street. This will involve large truck 
movements and use of a crane. Traffic control measures will be put in place to ensure the removal occurs safely. 

Working hours  

No work will be undertaken between Wednesday 23 December 2020 and Sunday 3 January 2021 inclusive. 

Standard work hours, which will apply over the holiday period, are 7:00am to 5:30pm Monday to Friday and 
8:00am to 1:00pm on Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise notified. 
Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 

If you have any queries or concerns about this project you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during business 
hours on 1300 482 651. School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5:00pm Thursday 24 December 2020 to 
9:00am Monday 11 January 2021 inclusive. In an emergency, call triple zero (000). 

 

 

 

 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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